State of Florida OF‘L {‘"5 \f\-L

Public Serbice Commission
-M-E-M-O-R-A-N-D-U-M-

DATE: December 13, 2000

TO: J. Terry Deascon, Chairman and Prehearing Officer L{L/

FROM: Diana Caldwell, Senior Attorney, Division of Legal Services

RE: Docket No. 990884-TP - Request by Orlando Telephone Company
for Approval of Arbitration Concerning Complaint Against
Sprint-Florida, Incorporated Regarding Enforcement of

Interconnection Agreement

By Order No. PSC-00-1463-PCO-TP, issued on August 14, 2000,
the hearing in this docket was scheduled for December 20, 2000.

On December 12, 2000, Orlando Telephone Company filed a notice
of withdrawal of its complaint against Sprint-Florida,
Incorporated. OTC states that they have settled their dispute and
will no longer need the Commission’s intervention in this matter.
Therefore, I believe that it is reasonable that you cancel the
hearing scheduled for December 20, 2000.

A recommendation will be forthcoming to the panel to close the
docket. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions
concerning this matter.
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